Region VII

Mental Health Board

Minutes

September 09, 2010
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by John Landers.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  John Landers, John Tanner, Sam Hulse,  Kelly Keele, Dr. Ostrum, Randy Rodriquez, Mike Hinman, Debbie Karrin, Paul Romrell, 
EXCUSED:  Lynn Whiting, Nancy Lopez, 
VISITORS:   Martha Tanner, Rex Thornley, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

John Landers

· No changes to the agenda.
· Service Gap Analysis-
· See attached letter from the Idaho State Planning Council.

· Next MHB meeting will be discussing the service gap analysis.
· Next networking meeting, here at BHC, next Tuesday September 14.  
· The number for conferencing:  1-866-846-3997, when prompt enter the participant pass code: 409885.
Mike Hinman
· NSP project that CLUB has through HUD and City of IF.  4 houses have been purchased in Idaho Falls, they will be family housing.  It has slowed down a little bit because of some rule changes.
· With the cut back on the Regional Behavioral Health Programs population, they want to make sure that Director Armstrong was aware of some of the agreements the state has regarding housing.  A letter was sent to Director Armstrong regarding that.
· My seat on the State Planning Council will be over the end of December.  Please be thinking of someone in the region to take my place.

Rex Thornley
· JoAnn Wood:

· Dr. Keller used to see our clients that did not have Medicaid or insurance.  We have contracted with a NP for that now.  She does a clinic every other Thursday in the morning.

Sam Hulse
· CIT-Trainings coming
· Madison-date will be changing to sometime in early November.

· Twin Falls-September 20-25

· Pocatello-date to be determined

· SPICE:  The legislatures are preparing some emergency legislation for the problem with Spice or Black Mamba.

· Sam will check with their public information office to see if they can get it in the newspaper and television.
· Closer to January the board will write a letter of support for the legislation.
Kelly Keele
·  Provider coverage:
· See attached letter drafted by Kelly regarding Psychiatric Telehealth. 
· Mike Hinman made a motion to send the letter to Medicaid.  2nd by Sam Hulse.

· Letter will be sent to Medicaid.   

Paul Romrell
Next meeting October 14, 2010
